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Vintage Racing Club of BC 

Meeting Minutes 

June 20, 2024 

Called to order: 1908 HRS  

Via ZOOM 

 

2024 Executive present;  

 President, Mike Bailey 

 Vice President, Aaron Robins; absent 

 Treasurer, Gayle Baird  

 Secretary, Peter Valkenburg 

 Director at Large, Greg Cavouras Sr.  

Executive & Members present; 11 

 

Prior Minutes 
 

Minutes of April 18, 2024 presented  

Motion to approve; Stanton 

Seconded; Gayle 

Motion carried 

 

President’s Report  
 

Mike reported that he was confident that Gayle and her team would present a very successful 

2024 BCHMR.  

CACC #2  is June 23 with 17 entrants thus far.  

SOVREN is looking for track volunteers.     

 

Vice President’s Report 

 

 Formula Vee and Ford Invitational event, June 15-16, 2024 at Area 27 was well attended.  
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Treasurer’s Report  

 

Gayle Baird provided the following report; 

As of this date we have $47,114.95 in our chequing account. 

At this time last year we had $38,645.95.  

May income; $3700.00 form BCFFE and $565.20 for membership.  

 

 

Membership Report 

Mike Bailey reported 79 members YTD comprising of; 

42 Regular 

18        Family 

4          Gold 

1 Silver 

7 New 

6 Life 

1 Honorary 

 

Director at Large Report  
 

No report  

 

CACC Vintage Discipline 
 

Mike reported we need to approve the 2024 Vintage Discipline document. Motion made by 

Gayle to approve, Stanton seconded, approved.  

 

SCCBC Update 

 

It was reported that the Turn 2 bleachers will have new seating soon. Attendees will note that the 

infield is now a vehicle storage yard and some cross track views are limited.  

 Tech forms now on line, 

 Annual tech passes still available. 

 

META Update 
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 No report 

 

BCHMR 
 

Gayle Baird reported that there is a very detailed plan in place with ‘duties as agreed”.  

 Promo cards and spotter’s guide completed 

 2024 program is in the works. 

 Paul has a draft schedule complete, looks great. 

 Patrick is active in securing sponsorships. 

 Mission Hospice and Inspire the Child charities confirmed.  

 Next committee meeting July? 2024.  

 Tom Johnson’s cars will be on track for demonstrations laps, drivers Ross Bentley, Tony 

Carruthers and Frank Allers.  

 

Gayle also presented the WIM report, see page following these minute.  

     

 

 

Old Business 
 

 See CACC 

 

New Business 
 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events 

 

 VRCBC meeting July 18, Burnaby Lake Rugby Club.  

 CACC #2  - June 22 and 23 (REVS)  

 SOVREN June 28-30 

 CACC #3-  July 20 and 21 (REVS) 
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For Sale 
 

 Check VRCBC web site for recent sale items. 

 Ian Wood has a 1964 Genie Sports Racer for sale, not complete 

 Ian also has a set to 15 inch snow tires available 

 Road worthy MGTD is now listed 

 Formula Vee for sale in the Okanogan 

 Race and cool suit available 

 

Good and Welfare 

 
Formula Invitational at AREA 27 June 16 and 17 was well attended, sadly several engines failures 

occurred.  

Recent passing of fellow racers: 

Michael Proctor 

Ivor Stubson 

Blair Peden  

 

Meeting Adjourned 
 

With no further business, at 2035 HRS Peter Valkenburg called that the meeting be adjourned. 

 

Next meeting:        

VRCBC meeting July 18, 2024 @ 1900 hrs, Burnaby Lake Rugby Club   
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WIM Report June 2024 

 

Continue to work on social media presence  

 TIK Tok and YouTube Video have been launched 

 We just connected with Stan Guy on sharing our long and short video on VRCBC  web 

site.  Thank you! 

 

Driver Training (4) women have taken the course between SCCBC and Speed Fanatics 

 WIM info given at the track and hope to see new drivers and volunteer for events 

 

Knox Mountain 

  Supporting Time Attack our video was played on big screen at Knox. 

 

Race Weekend - Hat Raffle give away and hero cards handed out.  We are working on gathering 

emails for our newsletter to be created this year. This would be a monthly email called "WIM 

World" on all things Motorsport. 

 

WIM Vlogs- Tasma has been trying these out on race weekends and posting 

 Great live coverage of the race weekends 

Gear donation has been received - looking to create a give-away promo and find a women racer 

who can benefit from this wonderful gift from Gary Mathies. It includes a full set of apparel 

including Hans Device, suit, underwear, socks, shoes & gloves.  Big thank you to Pam Stec who 

made this happen.   

 

WIM is looking forward to boots on the ground as we are making up a list of car shows to attend 

this year, with our small group we realize we will need to tag team with other clubs, 

organizations etc.  We will continue to hand out Hero cards, schedules and pass's that SCCBC 

has given us to increase awareness and hopefully attendance at Motorsport events. 

 

Looking forward to being a part of the Vintage Weekend in August. 

 Ideas for the booth will be T-shirt sales, Information Hero cards, 

 Give Away Raffle.   

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 


